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Media Release (Alleged Stray Bullet)

Safe Training Confirmed for Ranges on Marine Corps Base, Camp Hansen

CAMP HANSEN, Okinawa - Local reports of a bullet found in a broken window of a local
Kin Town resident's home on July 7, 2022 prompted range safety personnel to
immediately inspect safety measures on Camp Hansen ranges and resulted in
confirmation that high safety standards remain in place.

The July 7th incident report instantly raised concerns, with limited information being
available initially beyond the fact that a local resident had discovered a window broken
and what appeared to be a bullet stuck between the window's panes. Marine Corps
officials have examined the object and determined the aged and corroded projectile
could not have been fired by any weapon system used during carefully observed and
controlled live-fire training aboard Camp Hansen July 6 and 7.

Camp Hansen range safety personnel rapidly took action to inspect live-fire ranges taking
place to ensure all safety measures were in place, and that proper safety procedures
were being followed. Within hours of the initial report, all live-fire ranges were
confirmed to have all safety measures in place, reinforcing the observation of the range
safety personnel physically present during the entire iteration of the live-fire training.
For example, weapons such as the M2A1 machine guns being used during the specific
live-fire range conducted that day have established and rehearsed safety procedures in
place, as well as physical safety measures to include a "cage" with a very restrictive firing

portal that physically prevents projectiles from landing outside of the safe targeting area.

Live-fire training in controlled environments, such as the ranges on Camp Hansen, are
vital to ensuring the highest level of safety is understood and being followed by all
Marines who are expected to use these weapon systems.

We are committed to the safety and well-being of our shared communities.

For more information regarding this incident, please refer to the Okinawa Prefectural
Police.



